

Dunkeld Road, Camps Bay, 8005 • PO Box 32477, Camps Bay, 8040

Tel: 021 438 1503 • Fax: 021 438 5651 • Email: office@campsbayprimary.co.za

www.campsbayschools.co.za

Prep Campus: (021) 438 8075 Fax: (021) 438 2657 Newsletter 37/2017 15 November 2017



IN ASSEMBLY:

The extra-mural Drama group led by Ms Bloemetje, performed on the stage on Monday. They performed a skit on Good and Bad choices at home, in the classroom and on the playground much to the amusement of the audience! Thank you to this group for a lovely performance and for teaching us important values.



Thank you to all our families for assisting us with this wonderful project!





Dunkeld Road, Camps Bay, 8005 • PO Box 32477, Camps Bay, 8040

Tel: 021 438 1503 • Fax: 021 438 5651 • Email: office@campsbayprimary.co.za

www.campsbayschools.co.za

Prep Campus: (021) 438 8075

Fax: (021) 438 2657

Newsletter 37/2017 15 November 2017

Dear Parents and Guardians,

PROPOSED BUDGET FOR 2018: WEDNESDAY, 15TH NOVEMBER AT 17H30

This serves as notification that the Camps Bay Primary School, including the Preparatory Campus budget presentation will take place this evening (**Wednesday**, **15**th **November 2017**) in the Kumon Room, **at 17h30** at Camps Bay Primary School Campus. The budget is available for viewing in the Bursar's office at the Primary school.



CIVVIES DAY: TOMORROW, 16TH NOVEMBER 2017

For our final 2017 charity, we are supporting **Red Cross Children's Hospital**. Children may come to school dressed in red and white, "bandages and plasters" imitation wounds etc. in support of this excellent facility. Gr I's and 2's will follow the usual Thursday Sports program and do not need to wear their Sports clothes on this day.

Please allow your child to bring some money along to school tomorrow to support this charity.

IN ASSEMBLY:

The extra-mural Drama group led by Ms Bloemetje, performed on the stage on Monday. They performed a skit on Good and Bad choices at home, in the classroom and on the playground much to the amusement of the audience!! Thank you to this group for a lovely performance and for teaching us important values.

Well done to Faith Lyons for performing a piece on the piano to the whole school!

GR RECEPTION NATIVITY PLAY: FRIDAY, 17TH NOVEMBER AT 09H00

The Grade R's have been working very hard at their Nativity Play and will be staging this to all the Gr R Parents on Friday 17 November at 09h00-09h40 at CLCB, across the road from our school. We thank Reverend Skevington and Ms Freda for accommodating us for rehearsals and the actual performance. Our Gr I's and 2's watched the dress rehearsal on Monday after assembly and were entranced by the charm and naivety of the moment. Parents are welcome to join us for refreshments after the Nativity in the adjoining area alongside the church. Thank you to all our Grade I parents who have catered for this occasion!

GRADE 2 PARENTS: MONDAY, 20TH NOVEMBER AT 08H30 - MESSAGE FROM MR COLLIER

All parents of learners attending Camps Bay Primary School next year must please attend a compulsory meeting on **Monday, 20th November 2017 from 08:30 – 10:00** in the **Camps Bay Primary School Hall** to be addressed on important information in preparation for Grade 3 and for the transition to Primary School next year. *The meeting is for parents only, not children.*

WALTONS 'BACK TO SCHOOL' STATIONERY ORDERS FOR GRADE 3,2018 - MESSAGE FOR GRADE 2s:

• On **Saturday, 25 November 2017 -** Waltons and Books 24/7 will be at the Primary School from 08h30 -13h00 for you to collect your pre-ordered stationery and to purchase the additional textbooks required.

BLUE HERITAGE PLAQUE 2017: MONDAY, 27TH NOVEMBER AT 08H00

We are delighted to announce that Camps Bay Preparatory School Campus has been selected as a recipient of a Blue Heritage Plaque. The Blue Plaque was mounted this week. The architecturally significant stone building, designed in 1913 by EA Cook for the Camps Bay Public School (founded 1906), has survived as one of the few heritage buildings in Camps Bay during times of rapid change and development.

To celebrate this, we will unveil the plaque on Monday, 27th November at assembly at 08h00. We will have our assembly on the grass circle and all parents are welcome to attend!



END OF YEAR CARNIVAL PARTY FOR ALL: FRIDAY, 01ST DECEMBER AT 16H30

On Friday I December we will be hosting a Carnival themed end of year party for all our Grades and specifically for our Grade 2's who will be leaving us this year. It will be at school from 16h30 – 19h30, with Spur Steak Ranches burgers, vegetarian burgers, and chips! Please return food orders to school with your child by Thursday 23 November.

PLEASE NOTE: ON FRIDAY, 01ST DECEMBER THE PRIMARY SCHOOL CAMPUS WILL BE CLOSED.

The Preparatory Campus will be having a normal school day and will not be closed on Friday, 01st December.

REPORTS: FRIDAY, 01ST DECEMBER FROM 07H30

Report collection is in the school hall on **Friday, 01**st **December from 07h30** onwards. No child will be given a report to take home. Please go through the report with your child in a positive and encouraging manner.

WALTONS 'BACK TO SCHOOL' STATIONERY ORDERS FOR 2018 - MESSAGE FOR GRADE R & I ONLY:

• Collection of pre-ordered and pre-paid Grade R, I& 2 stationery packs will be available for collection from Camps Bay Prep on Monday, 4th December from 08h00 – I3h00.

CELEBRATION 2017: TUESDAY, 05TH DECEMBER AT 08H30.

We will be holding our annual CELEBRATION for Grade I's and 2's on **Tues 5 December from 08h30** – approximately 09h45 in the Camps Bay Primary School Hall. This is the day we celebrate our children's strengths and request you to please join us. You will be receiving a formal invitation next week. All Grade I's and 2's must please wear their full school uniform and brown school shoes. (No takkies are permitted).

SANTA SHOEBOX:

We would like to thank all our families who participated in this most deserving charity this year. Many children's Christmas' are made memorable and precious by your generosity. Thank you to Mrs Hendler (Oliver GrIJS) and Ms Nina for delivering over 80 Santa boxes this week to Cape Town Convention Centre.



SCHOOL LUNCHES:

A group of mums, dads and guardians have daily been providing several tasty and interesting lunches to some of our children at Camps Bay Prep. Thank you to all these families for your generosity and thank you to Ms Jodi Evans for co-ordinating this project. Our children appreciate you!

CLASS PHOTO'S:

All pre-ordered class photographs will be sent home during the last week of November.

HOLIDAY CLUB DECEMBER 2017 AND JANUARY 2018:

Holiday Club will be available from 7 Dec – Fri 22 Dec and Mon 8 January – Fri 8 January. Forms are available from the secretary's office.

NOVEMBER - DECEMBER 2017:

Wed	15/11	SGB presentation of 2018 Budget	17h30 in the Kumon Room at CB Primary School
Thu	16/11	Red Cross Civvies Day	All children wear red and white / or wear plasters/bandages
Fri	17/11	Gr Reception Nativity Play	09h00 at Christian Life Camps Bay(across the road from school)
Mon	20/11	Gr 2 Parents Information	08h30 - 10h30 in the Primary School hall for all parents of
		meeting	2018 Grade 3s.
Tues	21/11	Ms. Sharon's special day!	Happy birthday Sharon Petersen!
Sat	25/11	Ms. Serelda's special day	Happy birthday Serelda van Rhyn 👛
Mon	27/11	Special Assembly	@ 08h00 outdoor assembly as we celebrate our Heritage status.
Tues	28/11	Mrs. De Jongh's special day	Happy birthday Amy de Jongh!
Fri	01/12	Report collection	In the hall from 07h30 onwards
Fri	01/12	End of year carnival party	All invited to a special Grade 2 farewell party.
Tues	05/12	Celebration for Gr I & 2	Primary School Hall from 08h30 – 10h00. Gr 2 tea thereafter
Wed	06/12	School closes	10h30 for Gr R and 11h00 for Gr 1 & Gr 2

MONITORS

We say well done to the following learners as they help to make our school a safe place:

Therése Buchholz, Elijah Day, Daniel Edwards, Nelio Gaultier, Daniella Muyombo, Gia Roberts

COURTESY CUP:

 $\label{lem:congratulations} \mbox{Congratulations to the following children for doing the right thing even when it is hard.}$

GR 1: Tate Malan, Terrence Mkandla, Ahsan Rana GR 2: Eva Bartley, Hannah Segal, Oliver Smith



WOW CERTIFICATES: We say well done and keep reading to:

GR R: Rebecca Allderman, Keane Barkley, Jamie Botha, Everett Hsu, Sihle Parker

GR I: Elim Anna du Toit, Oscar Legrux, Simphiwe Mbatani, Emma Padley, Micah Sousa, Logan Thomas,

Safiyah Variawa

GR 2: Micheyla Mabheka, Drummond Morgan, Blake Slabber, Sebastian Strong (X2)

GREEN CARDS:

The following learners were awarded a Green Discipline Card for making right choices.

- GR R: Farah Barnes, Vaida Chirwa, Rachel Mwali
- GR 1: Andrea Grigorova, Hudson Hart, Joshua Janse van Rensburg, Tyler Lloyd, Afika Mninzi, Chisom Okoye, Ahsan Rana, Madison Thirsk (X2), Logan Thomas, Enzo Traverso,
- GR 2: Eva Anastasopoulos, Daniel Edwards, Nelio Gaultier, Kai Heaton, Lenny Herbert, Tayla Main (X2), Daniella Muyombo, Lau Solms, Sebastian Strong, Hunter Tait, Robyn van Niekerk,

CONGRATULATIONS:

- **Sophia Goddard** (Gr TTM) received a certificate and a diploma for successfully completing Levels Routines at Allegro rhythmic gymnastics. Sophia received a special prize for having the best "spirit" award.
- Sophie Steyn (Gr R |E) received a Gold Diploma from Cape Town Eisteddfod.

LIBRARY BOOKS:

Thank you Kayla Gebers (Gr 2 AP) for donating a Birthday Book to our school library.

We are going to enjoy sharing this lovely book with all your friends at school.

FINAL SCHOOL FEE ACCOUNTS FOR 2017:

Final accounts for the year are now being issued. All outstanding fees are now due. Thank you!

CAMPS BAY HIGH SCHOOL UNIFORM SHOP:

Please see attachment.

BREAD BAG TAGS: Remember 50kg of bread-tags = 1 wheelchair for a disabled child.

Thank you Maya Jensen, Jean-Pierre and Robyn van Niekerk for sending bread-tags to the office.

PRAYER FOR OUR SCHOOLS:

Please join us in praying for the children, teachers and families of the Camps Bay School's at Christian Life Camps Bay (Camps Bay United Church-behind the Prep Campus), every Monday morning between 07h30am and 08h30am. Thank you!



OUOTE OF THE WEEK:

We are talking about being Super heroes at school!

Best wishes,

Linda Murray Head of the Preparatory Campus

MINI-ADS..... Donation of R30 p/week for an insert

CAPE GIFT MARKET:

WHERE: Sea Point Civic Centre, WHEN: 22 November - 4 December, Open weekdays 9:00 - 19:00, Saturdays and Sundays 9:00 - 17:00 Gifts, made with love. Find more info by visiting Facebook Cape Gift Market

Visit Cape Gift Market on Friday, 24 November- Sea Point Civic Centre - Black Friday, Open 9:00 to 19:00.

Gifts, made with love!

FRIDGE URGENTLY REQUIRED:

Queenie (Gr R Assistant) is desperately looking to purchase a fridge at a price of under R1000.

Kindly contact Ms. Queenie 0743205864 if you are able to assist her.

KIDS WHO CAN:

Teaching children coping skills for life: 8 week course for boys and girls

aged 7-10 years (Grades I - 4), HOUT BAY, Mondays from 4:00pm to 5:30pm, starting 25th January 2018.

RONDEBOSCH: Wednesdays from 4:30pm to 6:00pm, starting 24th January 2018.

CITY BOWL:Thursdays from 4:00pm to 5:30pm, starting 25th January 2018. For further information, please contact Michelle on 0823444231 or email For further information, please contact Michelle on 082 3444 231 or email admin@kidswhocancommunity.co.za or visit website www.kidswhocancommunity.co.za

GYM WIZARDS:

Gym Wizards offers recreational gymnastics that involves tumbling and trampoline activities for children from ages 4 and upwards to develop their discipline, co-ordination, physical strength, social skills etc. Classes offered in Camps Bay and Tamboerskloof. For more info contact 021 785 2003 or email capetown@gymwizards.co.za or visit www.gymwizards.co.za or visit <a hr

KIDZ DISCOVERY:

Kidz Discovery's registered Bridging BrightStart School has a few spaces left for 2,5 to 5,5 year olds (including Pre-R) for the remainder of this year and we are open for registration for 2018. Our popular multi-medium Art classes for 6 to 12 year olds are offered on Tuesday afternoons, nurturing a love for art among the young. Please contact Kathy on 0836542494 and email your child's details to info@kidzdiscovery.co.za. More info on www.kidzdiscovery.co.za.

